Sabden and Whalley Medical Group

Minutes of the Practice patient participation group meeting 

held at whalley medical centre on the 7 FEBRUARY 2017 at 6.30pm

Present

Pauline Stewart

Katie Read

Donna Thompson

Stephen Finn
Christine Bullamore

Janine Telfer

Nick Maclean


Jan Maclean

Denis Teulon


Marion Teulon

Susan Lockett


Maureen Sadler

June Brown

Apologies for absence

Apologies of absence were received from Doreen Street, Vera Pearson, Melrose Diack, Nick Wood, Shirley Baxter, Margaret Harrison, Dorothy Dawes, Gordon Dixon


Unfortunately Lynne Johnstone of Go ON Lancashire had also had to cancel her attendance at short notice.

Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to all members of the Patient Participation Group and were passed as correct.  
outstanding actions

Pauline was still in the process of investigating the issue of the Whalley touchscreen allowing patients booked into Sabden clinics to check in. 
friends and family feedback
Pauline had asked a member of the reception team, Donna Thompson, to attend the meeting as she wanted to discuss the negative feedback that had been received via the Friends and Family questionnaire about the reception team.
Pauline recognised that the reception team had been under pressure over recent months due to a new telephone system, an increasing list size, a shortage of appointments following Dr Whyte’s retirement and GP recruitment problems.  However, the Practice had taken steps to improve the situation by recruiting a locum GP and by having additional reception staff operating overspill telephones. 
The comments largely centred around the reception staff being ‘rude’ and having a ‘bad attitude’ when dealing with patients.  Pauline asked the group for their opinions based on their own experiences of dealing with the reception team.  The general consensus was that the reception team had different approaches and the advice given to patients varied.  Some staff were more helpful than others and some had better telephone skills.  Pauline agreed that there had been a number of staff changes over the past twelve months and felt that further customer service training would be beneficial to improve consistency.  It was suggested that listening in to telephone calls or using ‘mystery callers’ was a good method for identifying common problems and areas for improvement.  Pauline thanked the group for their honesty and would look into their suggestions in the near future.
PATIENT PARTNERS CCG EVENT FEEDBACK – SUSAN LOCKETT
The members of the Locality Practice Patient Group provide an insight of patient and public involvement into GP Practice Services.  They are involved in the redesign and helping to develop and deliver services.  Susan Lockett updated the group following the recent CCG event.
CLINICAL PHARMACIST

Pauline informed the group that the Practice, jointly with the two Clitheroe Practices, has put together an application to appoint a senior clinical pharmacist.  The role of the pharmacist would be to review discharge medications, complex medications and to work with medicine management team.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Pre-diabetic Structured Programme

Although the funding had been withdrawn to provide the Pre-diabetic Structured Programme the Practice is still going to be delivering the programme.  The National Diabetic Association have agreed to support the Practice and contribute to the cost of printing the diabetic booklet that the Practice and Gordon Dixon developed.

Integrated Neighbourhood Team

The Integrated Neighbourhood Team had relocated and were now based at Whalley Surgery.  Pauline felt that this was a positive move for the Practice.

CQC Report

Pauline discussed the CQC report following the recent visit with the group.  

The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday 6 June 2017 at 6.30pm.  Christine Bullamore gave her apologies in advance of the next meeting.  (Amendment – due to unforeseen circumstances, the next meeting has been rearranged for Tuesday 15 August 2017 at 630pm.)
